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REGION REPORTS

REGION 1 - Alpha 
RC - Rick Herkimer
April, 2022:
No meeting in April for Region 1.
Next meeting is scheduled for 
May 21st, 1 week earlier than 
usual because of the Memorial 
Day holiday weekend.
Until next time  ~~  Marsha and 
Region 1

REGION 3 - Antrim, Kalkaska,
Wexford, Benzie, Manistee,
Grand Traverse, Leelanau
Missaukee 
RC - Dave "Woody" Berg
May 2022 Meeting Report
Meeting was held at the Keyes 
residence and called to order at 
18:33 hrs. by Woody. 

The pledge was led by Aaron 
and recited by all, followed by a 
moment of silence.  

Woody extended a Welcome to all 
who were in attendance.
  
Minutes were read by Mark 
S.  Motion by Loren, second by 
Parker to approve the minutes. 
Discussed. Motion carried.

Treasurers report was given by 
Dawn.  Motion to approve by 
Bea, second by Aaron.  Discussed. 
Motion carried.  

Dave M. gave a legislative report. 

He stated that there are two bills 
regarding the insurance issues.  
He also stated that there is a 
SB 561 regarding autonomous 
vehicles.  He stated there are 
topics being looked at regarding 
them such as roads they will be 
on, vehicle category, insurance 
etc.  Get with Dave M. for more 
detailed information regarding 
these issues. He stated that the 
paperwork for the grant for the 
Kalkaska billboard has been filled 
out and that it will be worked on 
by Kalkaska when they have other 
projects completed. 

Van was absent.

Aaron was researching with 
other regions regarding group 
riding courses.  More to follow 
regarding this.  Aaron also 
reported on campgrounds for 
our summer bash.  Lil Joe made 
a motion to secure Rapid River 
Campground for our summer 
bash.  Motion was seconded and 
discussed.  Motion carried.  Lil 
Joe made a motion to secure the 
TC Knuckleheads for Friday 
night of the summer bash.  
Motion was seconded, discussed, 
and carried.  The dates for the 
summer bash are July 22-24.  The 
cost will be $30 per single for the 
weekend, $40 per couple and $20 
for a day pass.  Sara will do a flyer.

Karen reported that we will 
install 10 signs the weekend of 
the ride, 8 will be during the 
ride.   She stated that there were 
issues regarding the signs with 
every turn.  In the long run it 
has all turned out is working 
out to our benefit.  She has one 
more meeting to attend.   There 
will be a 1/2-hour break halfway 
through the ride.  Construction 
is not starting till the end of May 
so the roads will be construction 
free.  The posts are all in. Woody 
states there will be a dry run-on 
Tuesday so a few know the route 
and notes can be taken.  There 
will be a special for breakfast at 
Big Boys and registration will be 
at the black tent outside in the 
parking lot.

Sara states that she has posted our 
ride info and sent to the papers 
and the radio stations.

Gina states she has the forms for 
pre order on t-shirts etc.  She 
states that she sold all our yard 
signs at the Midland Swap meet.  
Loren made a motion to buy 
more signs, second by Karen.  
Discussed and Carried.
  
The Blue Pelican in Central Lake 
has welcomed us to have our bike 
nights there. The first one will 
be on  May 18th at 18:30 hrs at 
the Side Door.  They are located 
at 2535 Main St, Central Lake, 
MI 49622. They will be every 
Wednesday night for the summer.  
Our summer meeting will be at 
the Blue Pelican Side Door on 
June 8, July 6 and Aug 3 prior 
to bike night starting. We have 
decided to not let the horseshoe 
league play at our bike nights so 
our people can play as we have 
cancelled all games this year.

The Field Meet at Sturgeon 
Valley is June 10-12.  DJ Parker 
will be there.  Woody has tickets 
for the Field Meet.  Get your 
early bird special before the end 

Operations Officer
Tim Polk  

Phone: 989 670-9976 
polk@echoicemi.com
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of tonight’s meeting as after that the price goes up.  
There are a few spots reserved for early arrivals.

The Freedom Rally is June 1.  We have a group 
LEAVING the Shell station in Kalkaska at 7:30 
sharp.

Get your raffle tickets turned in.  Need more, see 
Woody. We have lots of new members.

Terry presented a copy of a new sign for our bike 
nights. Motion by Aaron, second by Chuck to 
purchase the new sign, discussed and carried.

Woody received info from the Rolling Thunder 
regarding an escort run in Manistee on Friday July 
8.  It’s a great experience.

We need people to participate in the Kalkaska Fair 
Awareness booth, August 5th and 6th. Friday is Kids 
day.

Motion by Karen, second by Dave C.  to adjourn.

Meeting adjourned.

REGION 4 - Otsego, Montmorency, Alpena, 
Presque Isle, Cheboygan, Emmet, Charlevoix 
RC - Iceman 
No report this month

REGION 5
RC - Dan " Tiny" Patterson
There was no meeting this month instead there 
was the membership Bash, which generated 4 new 
members ! 
We have upcoming the Spring Rodeo June 17-19 @ 
Dan Raymond Park,  tickets at the gate are 35 for 
single and 60 per couple you can buy them online at 
a discounted price of 30 for single and 50 for couple.
We have bike raffle tickets for sale!!
The next meeting will be June 5 at Hightower bar 
and grill at 1 pm and on a final note I have to ask 
Rabbit did you get this!!!!

REGION 6 - Bay, Arenac, Midland, Gladwin 
Counties
RC - Merry Gerrett
Well the weather has finally gotten warmer. I didn’t 
say summer yet but warmer. So I hope you all are 
out there enjoying some wind therapy. Lots going on 
around these here parts of Michigan.

Beas memorial run will be over by the time you get 
the newsletter and I will fill you all in next month. 
She is very missed by so many of us.  I want to thank 

Rick and Heather Proctor for buying the banner for 
Beas memorial. Thank you to my friend Molly Hill 
for making it for us. If you need something done let 
me know. She a great gal from downstate

We have the field meet June 10 weekend I know our 
region will be there in force because I have sold so 
many pre sale tickets I had to keep ordering more. If 
you want a golf cart get ahold of me so I can put you 
on my check list

We had our meeting at Baileys hosted by Randi and 
Doug. It was pretty cool and a great place to be. 
Thanks for the pizza  We will be back there July 16 
for a meeting and bike night. Join us won’t you and 
hang out.

We did Bubbas swap meet and if I can say this our 
region rocked. Everyone I mean everyone that 
came worked hard selling tickets even Marty got in 
on it. Heather went up to folks and sold a lot,  our 
gate guys especially Santa made bubba proud. And 
that’s saying a lot. He works hard and he noticed. 
Got an email from him.  So I have the proof. We 
will be back at his shop on Memorial Day weekend. 
Thinking just Sunday as bubba said that is the 
busiest day. So if you can take a few hours we need 
your smiles.

Jerry Soto is having a abate party at his place the 
first weekend of august. We will be discussing and 
planning this over the next month. He has a great 
ride planned so come on down and hang out. Free 
camping and fires.

Cricket is keeping us in the know about what’s going 
on in Lansing and wants everyone to go
On June 1st to our Freedom
Rally. You can ride in by yourself or pick up with 
region 3 at 8:30 at Clare’s rest area or pick up with 
Butch and region 7 & 20 at Perry’s rest area at 9:30. 
If the times change watch for it on our Facebook 
page Abate region 6
Always updated and in the know.
It’s so important for us to
Rally for this. More important then the helmets. So 
take a day off and go. I’ll see you there

Joan and Rick Lawrence are going to host our 
Halloween party in September more on that soon 
my friends.

Last on my list of things and this one is hard for me. 
We lost a member of abate a member that gave his 
all along with his partner and beautiful wife Mimi. 
Gerry Spomer from region 17 passed away suddenly 



it is a great loss and one that has 
broken many hearts. I will miss 
you my friend and I hope you 
are riding in the wind with your 
hair flying and a smile on your 
face. Until we meet again. Save 
me some arguments and deep 
discussions about abate I needed 
to learn so much more. I love ya

Peace my friends.
Hug the ones you love
Life is but a short ride
With the wind in your hair and 
the sun on your face
Merry

REGION 7 - Huron,Tuscola and 
Sanilac Counties
RC - Tim Polk
Meeting minutes/ May 11, 2022
	 Our meeting was called 
to order at 2 PM with the Pledge 
of Allegiance , a Prayer, and a 
moment of silence for our Troops. 
Everyone participated!
	 The Secretary’s Report 
was given by Gentleman Jim with 
the reading of the minutes from 
the April meeting. A motion to 
accept the minutes as read was 
made by Leah, Second by Sonny, 
motion carried!
	 The Treasurer’s Report 
was given by Shelby, MRF 
spaghetti dinner financials were 
given. Thank you to all that 
participated, including Farmers 
Tavern. Shelby also paid for a 
spot for the region to be at the 
Sale on the River again this year. 
A motion was made by Leah to 
accept the treasurers report as 
read, second by Parkus, motion 
carried.
	 Awareness Report was 
given by Marlene. Some back-
to-back classes took place at 
Yale. CARS is really keeping her 
and her team busy!! Karen has 
taught several classes in Bad Axe, 
as well! Excellent job to all the 
instructors!!
	 The Legislative Report 
was given by Butch. They had a 
2-hr. meeting with the Secretary 

of State as well as the DOT. No 
progress on motorcycle issues. 
Jeremy had some interesting 
input. Bill Lutz is running for 
County Commissioner/Dist. 4; 
he attended our meeting and gave 
us a bit of what he stands for. 
Bill and his wife are motorcycle 
riders!! They also donated a 
couple items for our Dillinger 
Ride! Thank you!!!
	 Old Business: May 14th 
is our Awareness Ride, be at 
Evergreen Park by noon. After 
the ride is Marlene’s meeting at 
Chizzies, stay for the meeting 
or go back to the park for Bea’s 
Memorial Party. Do BOTH!!  
May 21st is the Dillinger Ride; 
we need volunteers to help 
with ticket sales AND Clean-
up after the event!! June 1st is 
the Freedom Rally in Lansing, 
PLEASE join us in the ride 
to Lansing and let our elected 
officials see that you care about 
these issues!!  We are leaving 
Butch’s house at 8:30 am!!  
June 4th is our Rest In Peace 
Ride, which starts and ends at 
Evergreen Park. After the ride, 
Danny & Jan are going to have 
a meal for us, plus we will be 
having our June meeting that 
day, giving you a Sunday to ride 
or whatever!!!  June 10, 11, 12 is 
the state field meet at Sturgeon 
Valley Campgrounds! This is 
an event for our membership to 
get together and party and have 
fun! Meet new people and make 
new friends! Come, be with your 
ABATE family!!    Our April 
Trash Pick-up went GREAT with 
a GREAT turn-out!! Thank you 
all for turning out!!!
	 New Business:  We need 
volunteers to help at the Dillinger 
Run, especially the clean-up!! 
Brian’s Challenge brought in 
more money of ABATE of 
Michigan! Thank you, Brian, 
for what you do!!  A Motion was 
made by John to adjourn the 
meeting, second by Jim, motion 
carried. Meeting adjourned at 

3:10 pm.
	 Weather is getting better; 
more and more bikes are getting 
on the road. Give your bike a 
good safety check before you get 
out riding!! Better to be safe than 
sorry! How many of you have 
or seen the chart that shows you 
what kind of heat an improperly 
inflated tire can make!! If you 
have ever had a tire blow out at 
60+ MPH, you know what kind 
of ride you’re in for!!!  Be wise 
and do a safety check regularly!!     
Hope to see everyone at an event, 
especially in Lansing on June 1st!! 
Until next month, ride safe, ride 
free!!                           
Tim

REGION 8 - Allegan, Barry, 
Kent, Ottawa Counties
RC - Robert Meloche
No report this month

REGION 9 - Ingham, Eaton, 
Clinton & Ionia Counties 
RC - Nick Henry
No report this month

REGION 10 - Gratiot & 
Saginaw Counties
RC - Art Stone
May 7, 2022, Monthly Meeting
Pledge
Moment of silence
May 21, 2022, Awareness 
gathering – corner of M52 & M57 
at Park n Ride next to the Back 40 
Bar – Noon to 3pm.
July Poker Run update
- Will end at The Evergreen 
Tavern
- July meeting will be held at end 
of Poker Run
Treasurer report
MRF Report
- Self driving car pulled over with 
no driver, stopped then took off 
and stopped again. 
- EPA gave ok to E15 gas, will be 
sold between June and September
- Bikers in the beltway is coming 
up
- Need MRF members
LO Report
- June 1st ride to Capital – need 
people to show up
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-Brain injury people are getting removed from 
capital – we want to separate ourselves from this 
type of behavior, we want to have our voice heard 
not removed. 
- Livingston & Washtenaw County residence need 
to vote against Lana Tice, she will not allow any of 
our issues to be heard in legislature. 
Tim Polk is the new operations officer for RC’s to 
work with.
Joy oversees Awareness – need to get price for yard 
signs 
Putting together a September Remembrance Ride, 
September 10, 2022 – ride will end at Tom & 
Mandy’s house. 
Need volunteer to take over products 
Region 10 held meetings in Saginaw back in the 
day, per Secretary of State Gratiot County has 2200 
endorsed motorcycle riders and Saginaw County 
has 8400 endorsed motorcycle riders. Hello and 
Welcome to all Saginaw County motorcycle riders 
we can’t wait to see you at a meeting or have you 
join us for a ride!!
June 18, 2022 – Moose on Bikes is having a benefit 
ride for Karrol Cowdrey
June 25, 2022 – Memorial ride for Todd Hodges. 

REGION 11 - Lapeer, Macomb, St. Clair Counties
RC- Richard “Magilla” Snooks
No report this month

REGION 12 - Berrien, Cass, Van Buren, St. Joseph  
& Kalamazoo 
RC - Dan Dan
Gary Gerow opened the meeting with the pledge of 
Allegiance.  The pledge was followed by a moment 
of silence for Gerald ‘Gerry’ Spomer.  Gerry will be 
missed; He and Mimi are and always will be part of 
our road-family.  Region 12 sends its prayers to the 
Spomer family.

            Candidate Matt Nilson is running for 
Congress; he came in and spoke about the platform 
that he is running on.  Matt is a retired Army Green 
Beret, he is a wrestling coach at Hartford high 
School, Matt is a member of Michigan Farm Bureau 
and was the former chair of the Van Buren County 
Republican Party.  Matt has a strong understanding 
of the insurance problem that motorcyclists in 
Michigan are facing and understands what it will 
take to overcome some of those obstacles.  If you 
live in the Van Buren county area, go and listen 
to Matt speak and reach out to him.  Some of his 
contact information is as follows:  vote@mattnilson.
com,  www.facebook.com/votenilson.

            Bear gave the MRF report.  Biden has lifted 
the restrictions on E15.  E15 will be available for 
sale between June 1st and September 15. The goal 
is to try and drive down the cost of fuel.  Experts 
predict this will result in decreases of 5-10 cents per 
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gallon.  The EPA is using the invasion of Ukraine as 
an excuse to use its emergency exemption authority.  
The EPA has stated that it will review this policy 
every 20 days.   Bikers on the beltway is on May 
16th.  Abate of Michigan is not participating this 
year due to costs.  All motorcyclists be aware, robot 
cars are on the road!!!  Recently, one was pulled over 
for not having headlights on with no one inside.  
After the officer returned to his car to talk to his 
partner, the robo-car drove off!!  The officers had to 
chase the car down again; no word if the car was put 
in cuffs and jailed for fleeing and eluding.  MRF has 
had robot cars on our agenda for a while, as there is 
not enough oversight.  All motorcyclists need to be 
aware…. robot cars DO NOT SEE motorcyclists.  
A couple of quotes for Michigan Abate members to 
be aware of and laugh about:

 “If 50 million people say a foolish thing, it is still a 
foolish thing.” – Anatole France -

 Don’t forget the “FREEDOM RALLY” is coming 
up June 1st. Bring your butts plus 10!!! (friends 
or family) bikes or not. We will be meeting for 
breakfast at “The Breakfast Place” in Lawton 
@ 8:AM (206 N Main St. Lawton, MI 49065), 
kickstands up at 9:AM. We will ride up to Charlotte 
to meet up with reg 13 then on to Lansing.

 We also need more sponsorships and/or door prizes 
for the poker run June 5th. Get them flyers out to

 There will be no meeting in June due to Region 
12’s poker run on June 5th and the State field meet.  
The next Region 12 meeting will be July 10th at the 
Eagles of Paw Paw (we plan to have more speakers 
at this one)(Lemme know who you would like to 
see there.
Dan Dan

REGION 13 
RC - Tom “Jinx” Rahn
Hello Region 13 members
Meeting started at 12:00 promptly with pledge 
of allegiance and a moment of silence and 
remembrance for Gerry Spomer.
June 1st Freedom Rally-meet at 9:00 at Klavons 
leave at 9:30 for Charlotte. George and Kathy will 
be at the Tekonsha truck stop around 9:00 and leave 
by 10:00 for Charlotte.
There was much discussion today regarding 
Christmas/Membership Appreciation Dinner 
December 17. The whole purpose of attending 4 
out of 8 meetings is to try to boost membership. We 
are trying to get more members involved and show 
appreciation to the members that attend meetings 
and events.
Members that are unable to attend at least 4 



meetings are still able to attend 
the dinner but will be charged 
$10 at door per person.
Treasurers report and May 
minutes were given.
August meeting will be held on 
August 14 due to PAC Run on 
August 6 and the moving wall on 
August 7.
Next meeting is June 5. Meeting 
starts promptly at 12:00. See you 
there. 
Kat.

REGION 14 - Washtenaw and 
Livingston Counties 
RC - Shiny Bob
Meeting Minutes
Date: April 24, 2022
Meeting called to order at 4:05pm
Pledge of Allegiance lead by Eric 
Nelson - Sergeant of Arms and 
moment of silence for Sally’s 
sister who passed from her 
illness, Ukraine refugees and 
surrounding European countries, 
our veterans past and present, and 
for ‘Bishop Evans’ the National 
Guard soldier who drowned 
attempting to save two migrants 
drowning in the Rio Grande, in 
Texas. 
Amos/Secretary report:
Please see me after the meeting to 
purchase your field meet tickets. 
Pam Fisher will collect tickets 
sold from region fourteen after 
today’s meeting.
On May 11th 6:30pm the 
proclamation submitted by Amos, 
for ‘May Motorcycle Awareness 
Month’ is on the schedule for 
presentation to the Pittsfield 
Township board for approval. 
ABATE members encouraged to 
attend this meeting in support 
of this proclamation, along with 
Amos. 
Region 14 is extremely excited 
to have the opportunity to have 
the Saline American Legion Post 
322 as our new home location 
for meetings, region rides and 
ABATE events. A BIG THANK 
YOU to Eric, for your hospitality 
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and generosity at our first 
meeting today. We appreciate 
the good works of this America 
Legion post for veterans, families 
of veterans and surrounding 
community. Region 14 is Looking 
forward to a great partnership 
going forward. In gratitude region 
fourteen will sponsor Eric’s 
ABATE membership this year. 
Please see me after the meeting 
or contact me at amos@
region14abate.org for placement 
on our email distribution list.
Sally/Treasurer’s report:
Sally presented her treasury 
report.
1st Motion to accept Treasury 
report: Amos	 2nd Motion: Eric 
Nelson
Region 14 members accepted 
motion for ‘Field Meet Bronze 
Sponsorship’.
Region 14 members accepted 
motion for ‘MRF Regional 
Donation’.
1st Motion: Bob Kenyon 	
2nd Motion: Dawn Kenyon
State Products:
T-Shirts will be available for sale 
at the Freedom Rally and Field 
Meet in commemoration of 
our 10-year Freedom of Choice 
anniversary. 
Shiny Bob:
Region 14 Motorcycle Awareness 
Run is Saturday May 21, 2022
$20.00 per person includes 
breakfast 9:30am -10:30am, KSU 
11:00am scenic ride through 
Washtenaw & Livingston 
Counties, Dinner 6pm.
Reminder to tun in Bike Raffle 
tickets – and keep selling those 
10-packs!
Happy Birthday wishes to our 
Sergeant of Arms – Eric Nelson.
Ann Tobian/Legislative/Media/
Road Captain Report:
Ann was not present at meeting 
to provide report.
However, we were all blessed 
with the presence of Jim Rhoades 
at our meeting. Jim reviewed 
the negative and potentially 

devastating impact of the SB1 
insurance reform bill regarding 
motorcycles. Jim noted that, 
‘This is far more important 
than the helmet law, and it is 
imperative that we all contact our 
Representatives and Senators in 
support of HB4809 and we show 
up on our bikes, at the Lansing 
Freedom Rally on June 1st.”
 Jim mentioned, “the importance 
of contacting your insurance 
agent to understand your 
coverage or lack of coverage, 
concerning your motorcycle 
policy.” 
Jim also mentioned, that “Mike 
Detmer is a candidate running 
for the 22 District Senate seat, 
and needs our support to replace 
incumbent Lana Theis, who 
chairs the Insurance and Banking, 
and Senate Education and Career 
Readiness Committees, and is 
vice-chair of the Oversight and 
Regulatory Reform committees, 
and not supporting ABATE in 
insurance reform initiatives for 
motorcyclists.”
Dawn/Awareness Report:
Reminder to region fourteen 
members to bring a dozen donuts 
for the Motorcycle Awareness 
Run and we need volunteers for 
serving dinner and clean-up after 
the event.
New Members / Guests:
Another BIG THANK YOU 
to region 15 and 18 members 
coming out in support of our 
first monthly meeting in Saline. 
We sure enjoyed seeing all of 
you and hearing about your 
upcoming rides and events. 
Thank you for sharing so we have 
the information to support your 
events.
50/50 Drawing: Won by Sheri 
region eighteen
Dollar Draw: Won by Chef Joe 
region fifteen
Meeting closed: 5:00pm 
1st Motion to accept close of 
meeting:  Dawn Kenyon	  
2nd Motion to accept close of 
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meeting:  Bob Kenyon
Respectfully submitted b:  Amy (Amos) Bachorek 
Region 14 Secretary.

REGION 15 - Wayne County
RC - Jeremy Shuford
Region 15 meeting April 24, 2022
We met at Region 14’s new digs in Saline! Very nice 
place, very hospitable. They have landed on their 
feet and are off and running!
After Region 14 RC Shiny Bob concluded his 
meeting. Jeremy started Region 15’s meeting.
He explained our shirt inventory, we have been 
working on this for some time and we need to 
move forward to purchase these shirts to sell at our 
events. Jeremy asked that we meet directly after this 
meeting to review what we have for a design. Pam 
made a motion to spend the money for ordering the 
shirts, it was second by Steve. All members present 
accepted.
At our last meeting, we agreed to purchase a few 
items for prizes for our poker runs and events. 
Jeremy showed us one of the items that was 
purchased.
Region 15 Poker Run May 15, starting at Cavills 
in Taylor Registration 11-1pm. Contact Jeremy or 
Clair for additional information.
The Field Meet basket is something a little different 
this year, it includes many items for Motorcyclist to 
assist in breakdowns, or other trouble on the side 
of the road. It also includes a few premium liquor 
bottles, and some other legal items in Michigan. 
The American Legion donated a nice bottle from 
behind the bar to our basket.
Discussion on changing our Downed Biker fund to 
include members of Region 15 who support us but 
do not ride. Tony made a suggestion of the wording; 
Pam said we need to wordsmith it a little. Tabled to 
next meeting.
Tony has some money collected for PAC; this was 
also tabled to the next meeting.
Discussion on a monetary donation to the FM. 
Members agreed to the final amount to be sent in.
Turn in your sold bike tickets to Jeremy, there are 
still a lot out there that have not been turned in. 
Jeremy ordered more tickets from Mimi.
Defrost run was a great event, they let us set up a 
table inside. George and Pam came early to hand 
out flyers and sell signs. After their raffles, we could 
sell our raffle tickets. Claire and Jeremy handed 
out flyers to the crowd outside and sold bike raffle 
tickets and memberships.
June 1st Freedom Rally, Jim said they were still 
working on the parking around the Capitol.
Pam gave an update on the FM, all consignment 

tickets given out at the Seminar need to be mailed 
to Eric Eads sold with check or unsold. All three 
regions have tickets available. Your tickets include 
camping for the weekend starting Friday June 10 
leaving Sunday June 12 this is first come first serve. 
If you want to come earlier than Friday, you must 
make a reservation with the campground. If you 
want to rent a golf cart, contact Merry Garrett for 
a reservation. Pam has a sign-up sheet for anyone 
willing to work the Field Meet.
Tom Wright told us of Region 6’s Bea’s Memorial 
Ride starting at Sanilac County Evergreen Park 
Saturday May 14.
Motion to close made by George, second by Pam.

REGION 16 - Crawford, Oscoda, Alcona, Iosco, 
Ogemaw, and Roscommon Counties
RC- Jesse Gordy
No report this month

REGION 18 - Monroe / Lenawee Counties 
RC - Dan "Treeman" Conner 
Hello ABATE members hope all is doing well. Here 
we are coming up on June and I hope everybody 
gave their bikes a good going over. Check the air 
in the tires make sure  everything else is working 
well. Ok let's talk about the awareness ride cold 
crappy day but I  was hoping that we'd have a better 
turnout than we did for the ride. The dinner was 
good and the band was good too. I'm glad the people 
that showed up for all that did and I'm thankful for 
it. Lady T did a great job putting on that awareness 
event. . Ok now on to the freedom rally don't forget 
be at the Capitol in Lansing the first Wednesday in 
June. If you can't make it and you have to work then 
try to find somebody who can anybody we're not 
picky you don't even have to be ABATE member. 
Ok that's about it from me hope everybody is 
doing well and staying healthy and come out to our 
memorial ride May 29th and 30th at the veterans 
hall maybe Michigan if you need information call 
me at 734 497-84 30 hope to see you there and hope 
to see you at the capital also. As always put some 
prayers out there the whole world needs it.   
Yours truly tree man.

REGION 19 Oakland County 
RC - Pete Kazels 
May 3, 2022
We started our meeting with a moment of silence 
for Gerry Spomer, who was a long-time, hard-
working ABATE member, RC of Region 17 and 
board member (Operations).
We welcomed Glenn, who renewed his membership 
at the meeting.
LEGISLATIVE REPORT – Hess gave his excellent 
report, explaining his visits to Lansing and the 
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work he did there. He told us 
about SB706 is a proposed plan 
to designate a lane for testing of 
autonomous-driving vehicles. 
He also reminded us to pursue 
HB4809 (insurance reform) and 
to use the QR code in the MI 
Rider to indicate your support for 
US HR366 on anti-profiling.
Pete reminded us to watch out for 
E15 at the pumps, because it is 
not always labeled clearly.
Treasurer: Hess gave us Speedy’s 
report.
Awareness: Pete will be setting up 
a Motorcycle Awareness Corner 
on May 14 from 11 – 1 at the 
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ABATE of Michigan Products Officer
Sally Van Coppenolle "Hot Rod Sally" 
Phone: 734 439 7376
Email: abateproducts@gmail.com

Visit our website for downloadable: 
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* Inventory Catalog (NEW)

Products web page: 
http://www.abateofmichigan.org/products.html

Facebook Page: 
https://www.facebook.com/

Berkley Square Plaza at 12-Mile and Woodward, as he has done in the 
past. We will be looking for volunteers to help spread the word.
Freedom Rally will be Wednesday June 1 in Lansing; many of us will 
meet up with others in Fowlerville. 
The Field Meet will be June 10 – 12 at the Sturgeon Valley 
Campground
Our Yearly Motorcycle Ride will be Saturday August 6 (rain date: Aug 
20) and will include lunch at Karl’s Cabin in Plymouth
Minutes by Vince P.

REGION 20
RC - Mark Berger
No report this month

REGION 21 - Clair, Isabella, Mescosta, Montcalm & Osceola Counties
RC - Annie Robinson
No report this month


